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	The Royal Edinburgh  Hospital Patients’ Council is a registered charity

Scottish Charity No SC021800

Our offices are situated off the Link Corridor in the Andrew Duncan Clinic

Website:  www.patientscouncilreh.org.uk


WELCOME TO NEWS, VIEWS AND COMMENT FROM THE ROYAL EDINBURGH HOSPITAL





�











The meeting is open to everyone who is using or has used the services of the Royal Edinburgh Hospital. 





Refreshments will be provided 








HAPPY NEW YEAR


PATIENTS COUNCIL MEETING


2.00-3.30PM


Monday 23 January 2012 


THE HIVE 


ROYAL EDINBURGH HOSPITAL





Jacquie Nicholson will be coming along to tell us all about the Edinburgh Crisis Centre.











The review of independent advocacy services for mental health in Edinburgh


In the last newsletter we told you Advocard won the contract to provide independent collective advocacy for mental health and carers in Edinburgh. Whilst the Council and NHS Board have signed the contract with AdvoCard, the advocacy will be delivered through working in partnership with The Patients Council and Edinburgh Carers Council. In partnership with The Patients Council and The Carers Council they will deliver advocacy under the contracts. There are fewer resources than before. This has meant one day of the Patients Council Co-ordinating Manager’s Post will now focus on community collective advocacy. The admin post will lose one day. To try to plan and manage for this the Patients Council office will be closed on Fridays. The plan is to maintain our workload as much as possible within the four days in the REH. The Manager’s remaining day, working for Advocard, will be used to help develop community collective advocacy.  Safeguards for supporting effective collective advocacy will be offered to community collective advocacy groups, with the same emphasis and values focusing on developing independent and strong collective advocacy user groups used at the Patients Council. 








Our last Patients Council Meeting


Monday 26th September 2011


Our guest speaker was Paul Noyes, the new Edinburgh representative for the Mental Welfare Commission for Scotland (MWC).  The MWC is an independent organisation working to safeguard the rights and welfare of everyone with a mental illness, learning disability or other mental disorder, who they believe should:





be treated with dignity and respect; 


have the right to treatment that’s allowed by law and fully meets professional standards;


have the right to live free from abuse, neglect or discrimination;


get the care and treatment that best suits their needs and be enabled to lead as fulfilling a life as possible.





They run an advice line and a website containing a huge amount of information: � HYPERLINK "http://www.mwcscot.org.uk" ��www.mwcscot.org.uk�.    





Visits are the main part of their work, both announced and unannounced.  Monitoring visits enable them to check how things are going in relation to legislation.  Themed visits enable them to compare services across Scotland.  They act as a watchdog, not a regulator, highlighting deficiencies of care so they get put right. Investigative visits result in reports which can be found on the website. 





We expressed our concerns about staffing levels, and about  physical healthcare which is a particular issue for older people.  Paul asked us to keep him informed about issues we come across so the MWC can look for them on their visits.  We are also hoping that the MWC will include meetings with the Patients Council and individual advocates in future visits to the REH.  





ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING


28 November 2011





Guest speaker Linda Irvine, NHS Lothian’s Strategic Programme Manager for Mental Health and Wellbeing, treated us to an excellent synopsis of ‘A Sense of Belonging’ – a joint strategy for improving the mental health and wellbeing of Lothian’s population 2011-2016.  It focuses on ‘community’ and covers people of all ages through a life stages approach and includes 4 linked commitments:


Tackling health inequalities


Embedding recovery


Building social capital and wellbeing


Improving services.


You can read the whole document at � HYPERLINK "http://www.nhslothian.scot.nhs.uk/OurOrganisation/Strategies/Documents/SenseofBelonging.pdf" ��www.nhslothian.scot.nhs.uk/OurOrganisation/Strategies/Documents/SenseofBelonging.pdf�.





We presented our Annual Report for the year 2010-2011.





We elected our new Management Committee – congratulations to you all:





Tony Davis


Shirley Gowers


Eileen Hay


Ronnie Jack


Carol Manley


Albert Nicolson


Alison Robertson


Patricia Whalley
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Care of Older People and CAMHS Project


We would like to express our thanks to the Royal Edinburgh Hospital Senior Management Team for securing the funding which made this project possible, and for their help and support over the last two years.  Without them, we believe it would have taken much longer to establish collective advocacy for both younger and older people who receive services at the hospital.  





As a result of the recent advocacy review, the commissioners have decided that advocacy services for patients on Jordan, Canaan, Myreside, Ward 14 and Ward 1 at Royal Victoria Hospital will be provided from now on by Partners in Advocacy who were awarded the contract for older people.  





We appreciate that staffing levels in the hospital meet national guidelines.  However, as people tend to be more ill when they come into hospital, we feel that staffing levels should be based on the needs of patients, not just on numbers.





A number of moves of senior staff have taken place in the Older People’s Service during this period, aimed at ensuring the correct balance and skill mix throughout the service.  Although these moves have caused some inevitable disruption, they all seem to be working out very well.  Particular care is necessary when applying this policy to continuing care wards because of the importance to patients of staff continuity, especially when staff are markedly skilled in continuing care.   We commend the efforts being made to provide stimulating activities and an interesting environment for patients with a diagnosis of dementia, including personalising bed spaces and using dementia aids and communication tools.


Patients speak highly of the new Comiston ward.  The mixed ward formula is working very well for patients on Eden ward.





CAMHS staff are excellent and the keyworker system is particularly appreciated by the people who use the service.  They think it is really important that accurate, up-to-date information is readily available.





























Update


Happy New Year


With the Review of Independent Advocacy tapering off we enter 2012 by firstly thanking all our volunteers who have stuck with what was a challenging and frustrating process. We go forward to 2012 with fewer resources but in no way a diminished commitment to listen to patient opinion and to work hard at making sure patients have a strong voice and their opinions create positive change and influence the shape of future services.





Along with all our usual work listening to patients and former patients and working in partnership with the REH to resolve issues and get patient opinion heard, below is a sample of some of the other work we have undertaken.





Wayfinder Project


Our member Ronnie Jack’s involvement with the Wayfinder Project continues. We began a sub group to make sure members gave this work focus. The Wayfinder Project identified a list of priorities for the Rehabilitation Services. Our members commented on the list. To find out more about the list of priorities or give feedback regarding rehabilitation services at the REH contact David Budd the Patients Council Office 





Releasing Time To Care (RTTC)


We met with Angela Woof.  Angela’s  role finished with RTTC at the end of 2012. We heard some of the achievements and discussed how we could help now Angela’s role has come to an end.





Edinburgh Equalities Network. 


We met with Julie Houston from The Edinburgh Equalities Network which brings together the Council and their public sector partners with individuals, community groups and organisations that are interested in equality and diversity issues.  Membership is free and any group, organisation or individual interested in equalities can join the Network. For more information go to: /www.edinburgh.gov.uk
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The  Royal Edinburgh Hospital


Patients’  Council


is an independent collective advocacy project for people who use or have used the services of the hospital. We provide a forum for common issues about mental health treatment and care and represent patients’ interests in order to improve services.  We hold general meetings every two months. To get involved with mental health issues from the service-user’s viewpoint, contact our Project Manager, David Budd or Development/Admin Worker, Maggie McIvor.





            Telephone: 0131 537 6462


Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:maggie.mcivor@patientscouncilreh.co.uk" ��maggie.mcivor@patientscouncilreh.org.uk�


� HYPERLINK "mailto:David.budd@patientscouncilreh.co.uk" ��david.budd@patientscouncilreh.org.uk�





Write: The Patients’ Council, Royal Edinburgh Hospital, Morningside Terrace, EH10 5HF





Our Management Committee:





Tony Davis, Eileen Hay, Shirley Gowers, Ronnie Jack, Carol Manley,  Albert Nicolson, Alison Robertson, Patricia Whalley. 


 


Co-opted members:  Cathy Robertson, Leah Marchbank








Happy New Year to


all our readers!
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PATIENTS COUNCIL MEETINGS 2012





Held at 2pm in The Hive, REH





Date			Guest Speaker


23 January	Jacquie Nicholson – Edinburgh Crisis Centre





26 March	Merrick Pope –


	Self Harm Project





28 May	Ron Johansen –


	NHS 24





23 July	John McMahon


	Spiritual Care





24 September	To be confirmed





26 November


1.30 – 3pm followed by a buffet


Annual General Meeting


Meeting Room 7, 


NHS Lothian offices,


Waverley Gate





Guest Speaker:


Shulah Allan 


NHS Lothian Board

















To receive the newsletter direct,  by post or e-mail, please complete this section and return it to Maggie McIvor, Development & Administration Worker,  The Patients’ Council, Royal Edinburgh Hospital, Morningside Terrace, EH10 5HF


I would prefer to receive the Newsletter by post  □ email □ (tick as appropriate)


Name ____________________


Address________________________________________________ Post code____________________


Email 	______________________________________________________________________________
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